WOODBRIDGE SCHOOL DISTRICT



40 Beecher Road – South Woodbridge, Connecticut 06525

Jonathan S. Budd, Ph.D. — Superintendent jbudd/awoodbridgeps.org

May 9, 2022

Dear WSD Community:

On February 23, 2022, the Woodbridge Board of Education moved to implement mask choice contingent on a metric to reconvene a Special Meeting of the Board should certain thresholds of risk be met. One of those thresholds, the New Haven County COVID-19 Community Level, has risen to the "High" level, which means that the Board has scheduled a Special Meeting for this Wednesday, May 11, at 7:00 a.m. Additional details follow:

- At this Special Meeting, more specific data relevant to the Town of Woodbridge as well as Beecher Road School will be reviewed, along with prior, current, and potential mitigation strategies such as but not limited to masking. As at any meeting of the Board, potential action could ensue.
- The Special Meeting can be viewed at this link. In-person attendance will also be permitted in the South Assembly Room at Beecher Road School.
- Written Correspondence to the Board may be submitted <u>by clicking here</u>; submitted Correspondence will
 not be read aloud at the meeting, but will be viewable to the public, and subject to disclosure under the
 Connecticut Freedom of Information Act.
- This Special Meeting will include Public Comment on the agenda. Up to 15 speakers will be permitted to speak for up to 3 minutes each. If you wish to give Public Comment at the May 11 meeting, please complete this brief Google Form with your name; the Board will be calling on the first 15 individuals who complete the form.

Knowing that issues related to health and safety are complex, and that differences of opinions will be natural, thank you again for your continued support of every child and adult member of our community.

Sincerely.

onathan S. Budd, Ph.D.

Superintendent